   AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 19th day of August, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Councilwoman Greene led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added on Item 13C: School Crossing Guard.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount

of $972,885.09 for vouchers 153497 to 153721.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
6. ZONING:
A.  Shopping Centers Sign Agreement

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration              to approve the revised Local Law draft amending the Town’s Zoning Code            provisions with regard to Sign Regulations for Shopping Centers submitted                          by counsel to the Loop/Marketplace.  

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor and Planning & Development Advisor                   David Smith suggested to wait until the next meeting scheduled for September             to review the revised draft.  Supervisor Piaquadio agreed that the Town Board                would wait for comments to come back and then a Public Hearing could be scheduled.
B.   General Sign Amendment
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration              to approve the Local Law draft amending the Town’s Zoning Code’s General                    Sign Regulations.   

Planning & Development Advisor David Smith had a discussion with Councilman Woolsey back in March and remembered his no flashing lights viewpoint.  Mr. Woolsey didn’t want the Town to look like a carnival.  Mr. Smith stated that there have been many very comprehensive revisions made and a lot of work has gone   into this draft but another revised draft will need to be created.  Supervisor             Piaquadio stated that there should also be a ban on rooftop signs.    

C.  Electric Sign Amendment
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration              to approve the Local Law draft amending the Town’s Zoning Code provisions              with regard to Electronic and Illuminated Signs.    
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Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor and Planning & Development Advisor                   David Smith will work with Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield                       on the following provisions: Electronic and illuminated sign definitions to               include animated sign; electronic message display; electric sign; dissolve;                        fade, flashing, frame, illuminated sign, nits – a unit of measure of brightness              or luminance; scroll; time and temperature; transition; transition duration                          and travel.  Electronic message display standards and requirements to                           include operational limitations; minimum display time; message change                 sequence; number of electronic message displays per site (only one is                        permitted); no special effects; electronic message display area and types                                   of signs on which permitted (freestanding). 
7. COURT:
A. Resolution to Apply to JCAP Grant
Town Justice Richard Clarino requests permission to apply for the JCAP                     

(Justice Court Assistance Program) grant.  This Resolution is required                                    to accompany the grant application which must be submitted by Friday,                         October 16, 2015.  

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve permission to                            

apply for the JCAP grant which must be submitted by October 16, 2015.                          The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     B.   Budget Transfer

Town Justice Richard Clarino and Town Justice Jude Martini request approval                   to transfer $5,164.00 from the Equipment/Other Capital Account #1110-200 to             the Office Supplies Account #1110-461.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer of $5,164.00 from the Equipment/Other Capital Account to the Office Supplies Account.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     C.   Approval of Two Court Clerks to Attend Training

Town Justice Richard Clarino requests approval to send two Court Clerks           (Nicole Black and Sayzie Mustafa) to the 2015 Annual NYS Magistrate Court                   Clerk Conference to be held in Niagra Falls from Sunday, September 27, 2015   through Wednesday, September 30, 2015.   
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve sending Nicole Black               and Sayzie Mustafa to the 2015 Annual NYS Magistrate Court Clerk Conference                to be held in Niagra Falls.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8. ACCOUNTING: Consulting Agreement for Affordable Care Act
Vice Presidents Michael Grinnell and Kirsten Tudman, who specialize in Affordable             Care Act (ACA) consulting made a presentation to the Town Board on July 6, 2015 regarding their service organization offerings of Benefits Consulting and Brokerage Services (CPI-HR).  The Board asked Town Accountant Ronald Clum to research             other firms that provide the same type of service.  The other firm contacted was              Haylor, Freyer, & Coon, Inc. based out of Syracuse, New York.  The following are                   the price quotes received:



CPI-HR



$9,000.00



Haylor, Freyer, & Coon, Inc.
$9,500.00
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the contract for ACA               reporting and tracking to CPI-HR in the amount of $9,000.00.  The Motion was           seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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9. TRAFFIC ADVISORY BOARD:
A.  Gardnertown Road & Union Avenue
Town Resident Thomas J. Fitzgerald requests making the stop sign on Gardnertown   Road and Union Avenue a yield sign as it used to be since no one is supposed to make a left hand turn off of Route 300 onto Union Avenue.  Move the stop sign and add another to the intersection of Second Street and Union Avenue to make that intersection a three-way stop as this would slow the traffic some on Union Avenue.   

      No decision has been made yet as more discussions are needed.  Councilman   

      Ruggiero will check out the request. 
B.  Washington Avenue
Elizabeth Mosher and nine other Town residents submitted a petition requesting        keeping Roosevelt Avenue open and unobstructed.  
      More discussions are needed on this topic and the Town Board will check with                   

      the Town Police as to the number of accidents involved on Washington Avenue.

10. RECREATION:
A.  Budget Transfer  
Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests approval                       

to transfer $16,000.00 from the Facility – Personal Services Account #7110-0100 to                 

the Summer Program – Maintenance Contracts/Leases/Rentals Account #7140-0497.

This transfer is required to cover the cost of the camp trips and buses.  
                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $16,000.00   

from the Facility – Personal Services Account to the Summer Program – Maintenance 

Contracts/Leases/Rentals Account.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman    

Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
B.  Unity Center 
Supervisor Piaquadio and Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation   Robert Petrillo went to the Unity Center this past Saturday and observed the            children attending the Saturday enrichment classes (17% of the children were                from Newburgh and 20% were from New Windsor).   Mr. Kaplan requested                adding four classes beginning March, 2016 and ending December, 2016 to                       the Town of Newburgh’s Recreation Booklet.  These classes will be held at                     the Newburgh Armory Unity Center located at 321 S. William Street.  More information can be obtained by calling (845) 245-4035 or e-mail address:

info@newburgharmory.org.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve adding the classes                     to the Town’s Recreation Booklet with a disclaimer stating that the programs are               not sponsored by the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.       

    11.
ENGINEERING:
A.  Hampton Inn Stormwater & Landscaping Cost Estimate  
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate of                     $368,422.00 which includes materials, excavation, installation and backfilling                           for the Stormwater Pollution Prevention/Soil & Erosion Control Plan (SWPPP)                     and $71,337.00 for the landscaping for the Hampton Inn & Suites (Route 17K                     & Crossroads Court).  
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve $368,422.00 for the                    cost estimate for the Stormwater Pollution Prevention/Soil & Erosion Control                 Plan (SWPPP).  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve $71,337.00 for the   

landscaping for the Hampton Inn & Suites.  The Motion was seconded by             

Councilman Manley.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  Phase I Hydrological Study  
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for hiring Leggete, Brashears &   Graham, Inc. at the lump sum of $6,600.00 which includes consulting services in connection with the proposed scope of work.  The hydrogeologic and environmental consulting firm will assess the potential for development of a groundwater supply            and identify locations for one or more possible future supply wells.  The following            are the proposed tasks:
                   Task I (Hydrogeological Data Review); Task II (Selection of Potential Sites) and
      Task III (Summary Report and Recommendations)
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Leggete, Brashears   &   Graham, Inc. at the lump sum of $6,600.00.  The Motion was seconded by             

Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.  NYC Funding Agreement for Design of City of Newburgh Water Interconnection 
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration to approve the Agreement between the City of New York and the Town for the Design of Portions of the Tri-Muni Connections.  New York City will fund the interconnection between the Town’s water system and the City of Newburgh’s water filtration plant on Route 207 to ensure there will be a back-up water supply to the Town and the City’s By-Pass Tunnel project site when the Delaware Aqueduct is shut down for the tunnel project.  The Agreement will provide $600,000.00 in NYC funding and $50,000.00 is to be paid in advance to the Town with further releases of funds as reimbursements once vouchers from the Town’s consultants are submitted.  If the Town defaults, NYC may withhold future payments and demand the return of advanced funds that are not yet spent.  The NYC Department of Environmental Protection (DEP’s) counsel has signed off on this Agreement, but has not been approved by NYC’s Department of Law.
Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that New York City has had several meetings with regard to the City of Newburgh’s issues and more discussions are needed on this topic.
    12.
BALMVILLE TREE
The State Department of Environmental Conservation removed the Balmville Tree                on Wednesday, August 5, 2015 due to its deteriorating condition.  The area will be preserved as a public park with materials to commemorate the tree.  Below are                       some of the requests made by the Town’s residents:

· Distribution of small remains of the tree (approximately 2”) were given out to approximately twenty people.
· Mr. Richard Severo would like to make a bench to be placed within the park.
· Preserve a piece of the wood and place on display inside or outside of Town                Hall.

Supervisor Piaquadio suggested that from this date forward, Councilman Presutti              (who is an Arborist) examine future requests and be granted the power to grant or            deny.

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to declare the wood from the Balmville           Tree surplus, and to approve Councilman Presutti as being authorized to grant or               deny any request pertaining to the Balmville Tree.  The Motion was seconded by   Councilman Ruggiero.  

  
VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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    13.
POLICE:

    
A.  Purchase of Computer Equipment  
Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to purchase computer docking, 

mounting and other related equipment necessary to install laptops in four marked 

patrol units.  All items are on the New York State Bid Contract # PT65143 and             

will cost $9,775.40 which has been allocated in Account #3120.20.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $9,775.40 for the  

purchase of computer docking, mounting and other related equipment necessary             

to install laptops in four marked patrol units.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B.  Hiring of Police Officers
Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to appoint Michael Henderson                      as a Full Time Police Officer from the competitive Orange County Police Officer’s   List.   Approval can be granted to Mr. Henderson contingent upon his passing the required physical and related tests.  The proposed hire date is as soon as possible.

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve appointing Michael   

     Henderson as a Full Time Police Officer contingent upon his passing the required 
     physical and related test.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
C.  (ADD ON): School Crossing Guard

Police Chief Michael Clancy requests permission to place an ad in both The             Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times for the School Crossing Guard position for                    the 2015-2016 school year.  The school crossing guard will be assigned to the Meadow Hill School.
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve placing an ad in both             

     The Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times for the School Crossing Guard position               

     for the 2015-2016 school year.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 

    14.   ANIMAL CONTROL:

A.  T-94 Withdrawal: Stone Cottage Veterinary Hospital         

     B.  T-94 Withdrawal: Flannery Animal Hospital  
      Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use                       

      the T-94 account to pay for the veterinary services from both Stone Cottage 
      Veterinary Hospital in July totaling $359.00 and for the veterinary services                     

      from Flannery Animal Hospital totaling $41.00 (Total cost: $400.00). 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94               

      account to pay for the veterinary services from Stone Cottage Veterinary 

      Hospital and Flannery Animal Hospital totaling $400.00.  The Motion was                    

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
15.   REQUEST TO PURCHASE TOWN PROPERTY: Small Portion of Well Site                  

        Property Off of Wood Street
Michael Hall of 105 Wood Street has requested to purchase a parcel of Town             property approximately 35 deep and 100 feet wide to build a garage across                   from his home.  This property is an old well site which is 4.5 acres.  
More discussions are needed on this topic and the Town Board will follow-up                  with Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield.
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    16.   PLANNING BOARD:
            A.   Quick Chek Release of Landscaping Maintenance Security
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the release of the remainder of the bond.                The Quick Chek property was inspected on Friday, August 7, 2015 and the site                   and most of the plants look good.  (Town Project Number: 2010-04).
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve releasing the remainder          of the bond.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
            B.   Newburgh Chrysler Landscaping Cost Estimate
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the performance security fee                for the Hudson Valley Chrysler Dodge Jeep RAM project.  These plans were prepared by John Meyer Consulting and the landscape cost estimate fee of $16,208.00 is based on the scope of work identified on the site (S-B-L: 97-2-11.2).

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the performance security               fee of $16,208.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
            C.   U-Haul Landscape Inspection
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the release of the remainder of the security   deposit in the amount of $13,239.00.  The U-Haul, Route 9W Landscape site was inspected on Friday, August 7, 2015 and the site looks good and most of the plants are in good condition.  (Town Project Number: 2000-59).
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve releasing the remainder                of the security deposit in the amount of $13,239.00.  The Motion was seconded             by Councilman Ruggiero.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
17.  POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
A.  Animal Control: Employment History of Particular Persons
B.  Highway Department: Employment History of Particular Persons
MOTION made at 9:07 p.m. to go into executive session.  Motion made by Council- woman Greene and seconded by Councilman Presutti.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the sole purposes of the executive session were to discuss the employment history of particular persons employed in the Animal Control Department, and the Highway Department.
           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                   

           Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      MOTION to come out of executive session made at 10:15 p.m..  Motion made by 
      Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



      Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken during the executive session                  

                   and no action is anticipated now.

      MOTION to adjourn made by Councilwoman Greene at 10:16 p.m. and seconded     
      by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
           Meeting adjourned at 10:16 p.m.

           Respectfully submitted,
           _______________________________ by  _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

          Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
          Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
          BJM – 8/24/15
